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31 Downing Close, Bottisham, Cambridge CB25 9DD   Tel. 01223 812063 
 bottishamcsasc@gmail.com    www.bottishamsocialclub.co.uk 

Bottisham Community Sports and Social Club 

CAMRA CAMBRIDGE AND DISTRICT CLUB OF THE YEAR

It has been great to welcome back some of our members since the 12th April. 

OPENING HOURS 
The following will be subject to the Government confirming these dates and guide-lines 

for opening. We need to be flexible with our opening hours so please check with our 
website bottishamsocialclub.co.uk 

Please refer to the website.  www.bottishamsocialclub.co.uk  for the latest               
information. If you wish to be kept up to date with the latest news please email             

bottishamcsasc@gmail.com with your email address and you will be added to the    
mailing list. 

All members are invited to attend the ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING to be held on 
Wednesday 19th May at 7.30pm subject to any changes in Government guidelines. 
Members will be required to observe the rule of 6. The agenda and accounts will be 

posted on the notice board. If you require these to be emailed to you, please contact the 
Secretary at bottishamcsasc@gmail.com 

New Committee members- The Club would welcome any member who wishes to be 
nominated for Committee at this year’s AGM to please email the Secretary at        

bottishamcsasc@gmail.com 

OUTSIDE TABLE SERVICE ONLY UNTIL SUNDAY 16TH MAY.  
Monday to Friday - 5pm to 8pm 

Saturday and Sunday - 12 noon to 8pm 
Weather - Unfortunately if the weather is not on our side and we will be 

unable to accommodate you inside, as per Government guidelines and so 
we may have to close-fingers crossed for sun! 

 
Monday 17th May 

The club will reopen with inside table service subject to  
Government guidance. 

Opening hours will be announced nearer the time.  
Please refer to our website.  

ALL BAR PRICES WILL STILL BE AT PRE-LOCKDOWN LEVELS  
TAKEAWAY SERVICE AVAILABLE
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First of all, may I say a personal big thank you to all those people who 
were asking after my wellbeing following my ‘Zipper’ job in Papworth. 

Following 4 weeks in Addenbrookes awaiting a space in Royal 
Papworth, I had my op and spent another couple of weeks in Papworth, 
before coming back home and recovering well. 

It is worth noting the affect that Covid has had on hospital operations 
when it directly affects you. Normally when it is fully operational, Papworth will be 
performing 10 or more operations per day from pacemaker ops. right up to full heart 
replacements. While the operating theatres were still available, it was the Intensive Care 
Units (ICUs) for immediate post-operative care that were unavailable, as they were being 
used for Covid treatment. The result was that they could only do one or two operations a 
day and those patients coming from all over the country. 

Even as I was there, the pressure was easing slightly, and things were starting to move 
back to ‘normal’. However, this may be a new normal as I think it will be some time if ever, 
that normal as we knew it 18 months ago will return. 

We are also moving towards a new ‘normal’ with the easing of lockdown rules and the 
coming of the summer months. Pubs, restaurants and clubs are opening again and will soon 
be able to offer their full service inside as well as outside. Shops and other venues are 
opening their doors again and getting a haircut is certainly on my ‘to do’ list. May need to 
book though. (and get an estimate?) 

Holidays too are back on the cards with ‘staycations’ being the order of the day rather 
than jetting off round the world. This should make more sense when other countries are, in 
some cases, way behind in recovering from the pandemic. We may criticise as we always 
do, the government for the way they handle things, but we certainly seem to be well ahead 
of a lot of other countries in the recovery process. 

Lots of info and articles this month together with those regular contributions which are 
much appreciated. 

I had one expression of interest in knowing what is involved in producing the Cresset 
which I shall follow up. The invitation is still there to come and see what I do to produce 
the monthly magazine and also then if liked to ‘guest’ edit, or indeed to take up the reigns 
longer term. 

Hopefully with the weather warming up and two long weekends in the month, we will be 
able to get out and about, knock the rust off the barbecue and enjoy some fresh air. That will 
make for a pleasant change from the freezing temperatures we have at the moment (mid-April). 

Finally, this month, I have done another now and then collage for the cover. Taken from 
near Stocks Cl. looking West, there are still most of the houses there together with what was 
‘The Anchor’ pub which is now a private house. A house now stands where the row of 4 
cottages stood. Another thought is just how hot those upstairs rooms must have been in the 
summer with that South facing corrugated iron roof! 

Enjoy this month’s read and do let me have your thoughts on what is in the magazine or 
indeed what is going on in our village. Your Editor - Peter Walker
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Bottisham Community Library Association 
GOOD NEWS AT LAST 

We shall be opening on Tuesday 18th May for the following sessions  
TUESDAYS 6.00-8.00, THURSDAYS 3.00-5.00 and SATURDAYS 10.00-1200 
And assume we will be fully back in business by September with the use of the community 

computers and photocopying machines too. 
You will need to wear a mask, sanitise your hands, sign in and numbers will be restricted to 

6 people. A similar situation to when we had our limited opening sessions last year.  
If you do not wish to enter the library you can leave your returned books and jigsaws in the foyer. 
You may use the Click and Collect service where you order books online 

https://cambridgeshire-self.achieveservice.com/service/Select and Collect (generic rather than 
specific titles i.e. 8 picture books for children, 3 crime novels for adults etc.) and volunteers 
will choose them and have them ready for you. 

At present any payments for fines or purchases are to paid in CASH while we research 
the purchase of an economical card reader. 

Some volunteers, during the Easter College holidays, have cleaned shelves and checked the 
donated books and jigsaws we have held in the foyer cupboards. Plenty of excellent books for 
you to buy at only 50p per book 

Thank you to those who have contacted us about donating good quality books, we shall be 
pleased to have them now that we have room to store them.  

We shall have another Triangle book sale in the early summer when the weather is warmer. 
Life is slowly returning to “normal” and we look forward to seeing our existing borrowers 

and some new faces. Please support us. Sylvia Overton

Services in the Anglesey Benefice 
Sun 2 May 9am Holy Communion, Quy 10.30am Online service on Zoom 
Wed 5 May 8pm C by C (a short contemplative service) Online via Zoom  
Sun 9 May 9am Holy Communion, Swaffham Prior 10.30am Online service on Zoom 
Thur 13 May – Ascension Day 

10.30am Holy Communion, Lode 
Sun 16 May 9am Holy Communion, Swaffham Bulbeck 10.30am Online service on Zoom 
Sun 23 May – Pentecost 

9am Holy Communion, Bottisham 10.30am Online service on Zoom 
Sun 30 May – Trinity Sunday 

9am Holy Communion, Lode 10.30am Online service on Zoom 
Each Thur 10.30am Holy Communion in Lode 
  
All subject to Covid restrictions. 
Please check  http://www.achurchnearyou.com/church/7378/benefice for current information; 
or email admin@angleseygroupparishes.co.uk, who will also be able to send you the Zoom link.
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I read with real interest the two letters in recent editions relating to dogs and dog walkers 
in the village. Whilst with any group in our society there will be those who don't follow the 
social norms and rules, such as picking up after their dogs, and those who do. I have to 
agree with the comment from Stuart Bennet (Cresset - April 2020) that perhaps the village 
dog walking community should not all be blamed for the few who don't pick up after their 
dogs, and instead be seen as a community who often tidy the village by picking up litter on 
walks. I again threw away takeaway containers and beer cans this morning that had been 
left, presumably from a now allowed outdoor gathering the previous evening. 

During the past 12 months I have seen and spoken with my fellow village dog walkers 
much more than I have physically seen my own family and friends! We are a group in the 
village with a shared interest, who don't have a regular correspondent to the Cresset as we 
don't formally meet as a group. However, the friendly humans who hold the leads and 
accompany these four-legged Bottisham residents on their walks have certainly made my 
year in lockdown much more bearable by being so friendly.  

Ms A Jones

Dear Editor
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  Continued on page 7

Parish Council Notes
I write this following the recent sad news of the passing of HRH Prince Philip The Duke of 
Edinburgh. Throughout his life he was a model of public service and will be deeply 
mourned by us all. I know the days ahead will be full of tributes to him, albeit COVID 
restrictions will restrict more public demonstrations. Our village Union flag is currently 
flying at half-mast. Like so many, I owe a debt of gratitude to him for his sponsorship of 
the Duke of Edinburgh award scheme. My love of hill walking was first sparked by 
participating in a trek over the Brecon Beacons, led by a friend pursuing his Gold award. 
The lifting of lockdown is enabling us to begin moving forwards on a couple of projects, 
namely a play area and new cemetery, which have been on hold this last year due to 
COVID. It may be helpful to give you all an update on where we are with these.  

Firstly the play area. Following a survey of play area need in 2017, it was identified that 
the key priority was for pre-school provision - particularly to the north of the High St. To 
the south of the village there is a small play area in St.Peter’s Field, which will be 
supplemented by another play area within the planned development of 50 new homes off 
Bell Rd. Thus, in 2018, a residents working party was established to evaluate options for a 
pre-school play area in the northern part of the village.  

A key issue we have is that the Parish Council does not own any land and we are entirely 
reliant on the co-operation of land owners within the village. Early discussions with the 
schools were unsuccessful and the working party eventually settled on two other 
potential sites.  

The preferred option was to place a play area on a small part of the “dirt hills’ close to 
the rear gates of the primary school. However a meeting of the Park Estate Residents 
rejected a proposal to continue exploring the matter with the Parish Council.   

The second option is the green space in Ancient Meadows. This is owned by ECDC, who 
have indicated they would be open to leasing an area of land to the Parish Council for a play 
area. However, they would wish to see the results of a consultation with the Ancient 
Meadows residents before doing so. A consultation was planned for spring 2020, but had to 
be put on hold with the start of lockdown. We are hopeful that a consultation may now be 
able to take place in the next few months.  

Secondly, the new cemetery off Lode Rd. We have completed all the studies required to 
go forwards to apply for planning consent and then purchase. The land is, however, placed 
in trust with the National Trust and inalienable. This means that we have to purchase the 
land by compulsory purchase order - something the Trust would contest except in the most 
exceptional circumstances. Recognising the exceptional nature of a cemetery the Trust is, 
however, indicating a willingness to co-operate with a compulsory purchase. I should add 
that, due to the legal status of the land, it is likely that a covenant will be placed on it at sale 
precluding use for any other purpose than a cemetery. So this will preclude the use of any 
part for a play area - something we had hoped for.  
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 Continued from page 5        

Such an exceptional purchase requires “sign-off” by the Trust’s main board if we are to 
avoid a legal contest. Key to this is reaching agreement that our design accords with the 
Trust’s national objectives and landscape design principles. This has all been put on hold 
by furloughing of staff and a concentration on major projects to date.  However, in May, our 
working party and consultants are now able to meet with the Trust landscape experts to 
agree on the design.   

As and when agreement is reached, we hope to be able to present and consult with 
residents on the outline plans this summer. We will have to be patient though, as there is 
still a lot of water to flow under the bridge. Once we have reached agreement on the design, 
it may still be months before main board “sign-off” and the way opening up for us to apply 
for planning consent and then to proceed to purchase. In the meantime, we are seeking to 
utilise our space in the current cemetery as efficiently as we can, to ensure we do not “run 
out” of space before a new cemetery is established.  

When we commenced this project we were warned by our cemetery consultant that it 
would take many years. Looking back I recall the new working party first met in 2012!!. 
However the light is there at the end of the tunnel and I am optimistic we will eventually 
get there. I am grateful to all Parish Council members and residents who have played their 
part in the project to date. 

Jon Ogborn - Chair, Bottisham Parish Council 

District Councillors’ Report

The Council has decided to demolish the buildings, including the tent, at the Mepal Outdoor 
Centre. John and Charlotte, amongst others, were shocked that the buildings had been 
allowed to fall into such disrepair and that insurance money received had not been spent on 
repairing the buildings. There was no consideration given to alternative options other than 
to keep the buildings in their current state. Nor was there any consideration of the impact 
of demolition on the wildlife at the site and how to mitigate disturbance. An application to 
demolish will now be made through the planning system. This was particularly ironic, as 
the Operational Services Committee earlier in the month had approved a Youth Strategy and 
Action Plan. One of the big concerns which came from the Youth survey was space for 
recreation and outdoor activities. 

It was unanimously agreed to carry over funds which would have gone to community 
sports centres in 2020-21 in order to provide financial assistance as they come out of Covid 
restrictions. It was also unanimously agreed to allocate CIL funding to improvements at the 
Gardiner Memorial Hall in Burwell. 

Because of Covid restrictions, government allowed Councils to meet by video link rather 
than in person. This has proved to have many benefits, but the government have refused all-
party requests from the Local Government Association and the National Association of 

  Continued on page 9
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A)  APPLICATION RECEIVED 
21/00439/FUL, 4 Lysander Close, Single storey rear extension and internal alterations 
21/00501/FUL, 17 Peacock Drive,Proposed rear extension, window alterations and new 
front porch. 

 
B) PLANNING APPLICATIONS APPROVED BY ECDC 

20/00040/FUL, 3 Maple Close, 1 & 2 storey rear extension, and changing tile cladding to 
cedar cladding to front elevation 
21/00090/FUL, 64 Beechwood Avenue, Proposed two storey side extension, single storey 
front extension plus internal alterations. New roof tiles, windows and cladding to existing. 

 
C) PLANNING APPLICATION REFUSED BY ECDC 

20/000296/OUM, Land to rear of 163-187 High Street, Development of Retirement Village. 
 
D)  PLANNING APPEAL REFUSED BY PLANNING INSPECTORATE 

20/00923/FUL & APP/V0510/W/20/3265563, Brian Mackay Commercial Vehicles, 
Newmarket Road,

Planning Notes

Local Council’s to extend the current arrangements beyond early May. East Cambs 
meetings have seen hundreds of people logging on during and after meetings to view on-
line proceedings. This is much higher numbers than can attend meetings in person. Journeys 
to and from Ely for meetings have been cut, saving the Council money and saving 
environmental degradation. People with caring responsibilities have been able to join 
meetings and be at home if they are needed. Conversely, people with poor broadband or 
who are not familiar with the technology have felt excluded. The Government is now 
consulting on on-line meetings. If you would like to give your view, the consultation is now 
online at  https://www.gov.uk/government/consultations/local-authority-remote-meetings-
call-for-evidence. The consultation ends on 17 June 2021. 

Our next virtual District Councillors’ Surgery and meet your Councillors will be on 
Tuesday 25 May at 6.30pm - Meeting ID: 859 7408 5100, Passcode: 741447. If you prefer 
to join the meetings by ‘phone, the number is 01314 601196. 

Charlotte Cane – 01638 741064   John Trapp – 01223 812120 

Copy deadline for next issue is 14 May. 
Please send material to the editor at BottishamCresset@gmail.com 
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N.C.S. 
BRUSH ELECTRIC SWEEP 

ALL CHIMNEYS SWEPT 
l BIRDS NESTS REMOVED 
l OIL&GAS BOILERS 
l SOLID FUEL, STOVES FITTED 
l SMOKE PRESSURE TESTING 
l INSECT MESH, POTS, COWLS 
l FLUE LINERS SUPPLIED & FITTED 
l BIRD GUARDS & TERMINAL FITTED 
l GUTTERS CLEANED & REPAIRED 
l GENERAL PLUMBING WORK 

FOR FREE QUOTE CALL  
07824 727277 or 01638 662760 

EMAIL 
NCS.NEWMARKET@YAHOO.CO.UK 

WEBSITE 
www.ncsnewmarket.co.uk  

 
*Send text or e-mail for 10% discount 

Answers within an hour. • Waiting time approx. 1-2 weeks 

VERY CLEAN • Public liability insurance 
- Competitive rates -

Services include
• Plumbing 
• Heating & Servicing 
• Bathrooms 
• Commercial

Cambridge based plumbing,

heating and specialists in

bathroom installations

T: 01223 812280    M: 07747552232    E: hello@sglawplumbing.co.uk    www.sglawplumbing.co.uk
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Mothers’ Union
With the summer approaching and the easing of lock down we hope that sometime soon we 
will be able to meet and share time together.  Until then we continue social distance 
communication and support for each other as a branch and beyond. 

Each of our members received a posy of spring flowers for Mothering Sunday.  These were 
made up and delivered by three of our members. 

As we all look towards returning to a ‘more normal’ lifestyle, accommodating factors of the 
Coronavirus pandemic, Mothers’ Union moves forward with a brand-new membership 
magazine entitled ‘Connected’.  The first issue of the twice yearly magazine has just been 
published and mailed direct to members from Mary Sumner House.  It is packed with news, 
activities, current topics and lots more from Mothers’ Union around the world.   I am hoping 
additional copies will be available from the Diocesan Office so a copy can be placed in each 
of our Anglesey Group churches for members of the community to read if they wish. 

For the time being Thursday Prayers will continue to take place via Zoom on the third 
Thursday of each month. 

I close with a prayer for rebuilding hope and confidence from Sheran Harper our 
Worldwide President. 

We will walk in hope and confidence, trusting each other, loving each other – 
and together we will rebuild hope and confidence of families and 
communities everywhere – always reaching forward as God’s hands and feet 
and reflecting a life filled with purpose and meaning, grace and love, peace and joy. 

Ann Langran 

IF YOU HAVE ANYTHING TO SELL OR WANT TO BUY OR EVEN TO SWAP, THEN 
THIS PAGE IS YOURS TO USE. Send details of Item, price and landline Phone Number 
to BottishamCresset@gmail.com. Max. 5 Items. Entries by 12th of the month for next 
months issue. 
DESCRIPTION PRICE TEL 
Daiwa g50 12ft 3lb TC black widow rod, brand new £45 813711 
Daiwa crosscast BK5000A reel, brand new, boxed £70 813711 

Sales, Wants and Swaps

Copy deadline for next issue is 14 May. 
Please send material to the editor at BottishamCresset@gmail.com 
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M&P  
LANDSCAPE AND DESIGN 

 
Patios, Block Paving, Fencing, 

Turfing and all Gardening needs. 
 

References available on request. 
 

Local tradesman • Free estimates 
 

PLEASE CALL 

01223 811144 
MOB 07837 358550 

also Classic Wedding Car Hire 
White Citroen DS21 

 
Tel: 01638 662439 
www.rbristley.co.uk
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Primary School Fund Raiser

My name is Lucy Woloszyn, I am a 
Bottisham resident and on Saturday 12th 
June 2021, I am taking part in the Broads 
Walk 50km challenge, with my good friend 
Meleena Walsh. I am raising money for 
Bottisham Community Primary School, 
where my daughters attend and Meleena is 
raising money for Bewick Bridge 
Community Primary School, where she is 
the year 3 teacher.  

You can make a difference to our 
fundraising! If you would like to support us, 
please visit our individual Gofundme pages; 

Bottisham Primary 
https://gofund.me/e7e14045 Bewick Bridge 
https://gofund.me/04d1915f  

In addition to our walk, we will be 
holding a raffle on Saturday 5th June 2021.  
Monies raised will be split between both 
schools. Prizes include; 

• Afternoon tea for two at Quy Mill 
Hotel 

• A luxury pamper hamper 
• A one-day family entry to Anglesey 

Abbey  
• And (drum roll) a flight experience 

from Cambridge Airport donated by 
The Cambridge Flying Club. 

More prizes are regularly being added 
and a full list will be available on our 
Facebook page. 

https://www.facebook.com/The-Wss-
50km-stomp-for-school-103311375175565 

To enter the raffle, simply complete and 
return the tickets, with your payment (£1 
per ticket) to 6 Arber Close, Bottisham, 
before 9pm on the 4th June 2021. 
(additional tickets can be downloaded from 
our Facebook page or emailed to you). 

Best wishes - Lucy and Meleena 

Raffle Entry £1 
Ws’s Stromp for School 5th June 2021 
Name...................................................... 
Contact No ............................................ 
Email ...................................................... 
 
 Raffle Entry £1 
Ws’s Stromp for School 5th June 2021 
Name...................................................... 
Contact No ............................................ 
Email ...................................................... 
 
 Raffle Entry £1 
Ws’s Stromp for School 5th June 2021 
Name...................................................... 
Contact No ............................................ 
Email ...................................................... 
 
 Raffle Entry £1 
Ws’s Stromp for School 5th June 2021 
Name...................................................... 
Contact No ............................................ 
Email ...................................................... 
 
 Raffle Entry £1 
Ws’s Stromp for School 5th June 2021 
Name...................................................... 
Contact No ............................................ 
Email ...................................................... 
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Newmarket (01638) 662439  
Mobile 07970 038404 
www.rbristley.co.uk

• Drains Unblocked Fast 
• Toilets, Baths and Sinks 
• Guttering and Downpipes 
• Drain repairs and CCTV Surveys 
• High Pressure Water Jetting 
• Domestic and industrial 
• All Work Guaranteed
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EAS UK Asbestos are experts in asbestos removal and are fully committed to 
meeting the safety needs of our clients and as a result we receive a very high 

percentage of our contracts simply though personal recommendation and 
repeat business. Working within the asbestos industry since 1990, EAS UK 

Asbestos are based in Suffolk/Essex and work on Asbestos Removal projects, 
producing comprehensive survey reports and removing asbestos from homes 

and workplaces.  
We have the experience and expertise in asbestos surveying and Asbestos 

removal to ensure that your home or business is a safe environment, free from 
asbestos exposure and contamination. Our job is to return your home or 

establishment to a clean and safe environment.   
office@easukasbestos.co.uk 

craig@easukasbestos.co.uk      robbie@easukasbestos.co.uk 
Cambridge Head office, Downing Close, Bottisham, Cambridge, CB259DD, 01223 902150  

Newmarket office, 01638283871 

BOTTISHAM BOWLING CLUB
The green is now open and we are playing again all subject to covid rules. We invite new 

bowlers to join us this coming season.  

HELP!!! 
Bottisham are the reigning champions, that sounds good, I’ll say it again: WE ARE THE CHAMPIONS! 

There is one issue here, everyone else wants to beat us.  Can you help us stay at the top? OK, technically 
speaking it was two years ago that we won, but we still hold the cup (for certain reasons there was no 

competition last year). 
We bowl through the summer (May to September) on the green adjacent to the Sports and Social Club in 

Downing Close. Two teams compete in the Ely League afternoon matches, which is split into two divisions. 
(Did I mention we won the Division One Championship?). Another league we play in is on Thursday 

evenings, involving different clubs around Cambridge, giving us other rinks to visit. 
During the year we hold other local games and competitions, including more social get–togethers involving BBQs. 

We would love to see some new faces in the club, we can give coaching assistance for newbies, and it 
would be good to add more players to our teams. 

Bowls is a game for all ages, not just for seniors - if you have ever thought that you would like to give it a 
try then please ring either Keith Gibson (Tel 811049) or Katy Rowe (Tel 813170) or Jim Carswell (Tel 

812857) and we can arrange a date. If you haven’t, then why not give us a try anyway? You might enjoy 
the challenge. 

Finally as part of Bowls England’s Big Weekend to promote the sport of bowls we will be holding an 

 Open Day on Saturday 29th May at 2.00pm. 
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POLITE, LOCAL BUSINESS EST. 25 YEARS 
IS LOOKING TO BUY THE FOLLOWING: 

 
 • Furniture • Quality jewellery and Costume 

jewellery • Collectables • China, glass, ceramics • 
Old toys • Silver, silver plate, old copper & brass 

• Militaria - uniforms, medals, weapons • Old tools 
• Old garden ornaments • Anything considered 

 
Polite & confidential service.  Good prices paid. 

Please call: Steve Durrant 01638 507037 / 07740 591194 

WANTED
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Just a few brief notes this month. 
Firstly, to reiterate a previous ‘call to arms’ – CFRS is continuing to recruit for both ‘full 

time’ and ‘on call’ personnel. If you are not bedded into your current role in life or are 
actively looking for a highly rewarding and progressive career, why not get in touch with 
CFRS – via the website or just call 01480 444500. 

Secondly, and very importantly – Keep Testing your smoke alarms. Many types, Fire 
Angel particularly, rely on regular testing to prolong the life of the in-built battery – it could 
last up to ten years. 

Thirdly – Wherever you live, please keep a weather eye open for your friends and 
neighbours. Do they have adequate fire protection and awareness? A knock on the door 
from time to time wouldn’t come amiss.   

Fourthly - With technology and home appliances becoming ever more complex these 
days, there is more risk of mishaps and, potentially fire in the home – particularly in the 
kitchen where most home fires start. If you must use an adapter do use a trailing two or 
three socket one and do not plug more than the total 13Amps available at the original 
socket. Sockets have their limits which MUST not be exceeded!’ Please do not use the 
‘cube’ two or three way versions – the extra weight can lever the adapter away from the 
socket to cause arcing, heat and FIRE. 

Lastly – Safe and Well visits have been developed to help CFRS check the safety of 
homes and to offer appropriate advice. These are free and can be arranged through your 
local brigade or via Brigade Head Office in Huntingdon. 

Stay well, stay safe – don’t become a statistic!                
Michael White 

For more information or to get in touch contact us at firefire@cambsfire.gov.uk or on 0800 9179994. 
Like us on Facebook for regular updates www.facebook.com/cambsfrs or follow us on Twitter @cambsfrs. 

CARE AND 
COMPANIONSHIP 

TO SUIT YOUR NEEDS 
 

• Fully Insured 
• DBS Checked 

• Member of NACAS  
References available on request. 

 
Tel:  

07508 214620 
Email: 

Cheryl.wingfield@googlmail.com 
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G & LANDSCAPING

All Driveways & Block Paving
Site & Garden Clearance
Driveway Cleaning & Sealing
Fencing, Trellis Work & Decking

Patios & Paths
Turfing & Seeding
Concrete Crushing
Grab Hire & Digger Hire

AWARD
WINNING
DRIVEWAY
INSTALLERS

FREE 
Estimates & 
Advice

OFFICE: 01638 721 893  | SITE: 07789 261 266
amsbuildingandlandscaping.co.uk
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News from Tim...a Vinophile
Spring is definitely in the air and we’re all getting used to socialising outside, but what are 
we drinking? 

I know that for a lot of us outdoor socialising used to mean a barbeque and cold beers but 
things have changed now haven’t they. We’ve all found ways to meet our friends and family 
outside and although there’s nothing wrong with a cold beer what about a glass of wine? 

Firstly, a word of warning. Generally, people drink faster when they are standing up or are 
unable to put the glass down somewhere. Add that to a bit of sunshine and it’s easy to see 
why an hour of outdoor drinking can play havoc with the rest of the day. As ever, everything 
in moderation but maybe it’s sensible to look for the wines with a lower alcohol content? 

In recent years as a nation, we have started to drink a lot of rose, a personal favourite of 
mine and likely to get an article all to itself next month. However, let’s stick with the basics. 
If you have the cash, a fruity Beaujolais always goes down well in the spring as does it’s 
slightly smarter Burgundian neighbour, pinot noir. A notoriously difficult grape to grow, 
pinot noir has now become widely available from many countries. New Zealand and Oregon 
in the USA are real rivals to the finest French versions but don’t be put off by offerings from 
Chile and the Yarra Valley in Australia. Remember that an hour in the fridge before drinking 
can help. It tastes better frais at about 15 degrees rather than warm and flabby. 

If you’re going to drink white, then you can do a lot worse than a crisp sauvignon blanc. 
I’m sure you’ve heard them described as zesty and gooseberry-like and it can be a delicious 
way to pass a couple of hours in the sunshine. Make sure you have an ice bucket with you! 

I’d love to hear what you enjoy drinking al fresco. Drop me an email 
vinophile7@gmail.com 

 
RECOMMENDATIONS 

 Brancott Estate Sauvignon Blanc - £7.50 reduced from £9.50 Co-op 
A zippy fresh fruity wine that is perfect for sharing with friends 
Tesco Finest Terre di Monteforte Pinot Grigio - £7 Tesco 
Characterful aromas with slight hints of white stone, crisp pear and citrus. The wine has 

great intensity and balance typical of a high-quality Pinot Grigio. There is an impressive 
finish with zesty acidity and freshness. 

Emperor’s Prize Pinot Noir 2019 - £9.99 Majestic Wines 
From one of the best vintages in recent memory this Yarra Valley Pinot Noir is packed with 

red cherry flavours and floral notes that linger and finish with a touch of spice.

Copy deadline for next issue is 14 May. 
Please send material to the editor at  

BottishamCresset@gmail.com 
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Do you have breathing difficulties?  
Did you know singing can help?

Singing is a great way to improve the way you breathe and get the best from your lung capacity. 
The Cambridge Singing for Breathing group is meeting online, using Zoom, on Thursday 
afternoons, 2.30 – 4.00.  

Kay Barrett has been leading the group for local community music charity Talking in Tune 
since May 2016.  

She says: You don’t need any singing experience to take part. It’s all about what it feels like, 
not what it sounds like. The camaraderie of the group, the guided relaxation, the breathing 
exercises and the singing are so much appreciated by everyone, and the health benefits transfer 
over into daily life. 

The move to meeting online has worked really well for us. Singers can join from the comfort 
of their own home, even when they are feeling unwell.  

You need to turn off your microphone when we sing together, but that can be very liberating! 
You simply copy what you hear the leader singing, call and response style. We also make use 
of multi-track recordings, so we can continue to enjoy rounds and harmonies. 
 
DO I HAVE TO PAY? 

Those who can afford it are invited to give a £3.50 donation each week, but this is not 
essential – we want everyone to be able to come. 
DO I HAVE TO COME EVERY WEEK? 

We know that appointments, sickness, family commitments and such can get in the way!  
Just come when you can. 
I HAVE LONG COVID, CAN I JOIN? 

The gentle pace and the breathing exercises and relaxation can be very beneficial, but do 
check with your doctor or respiratory physio, especially if your symptoms are severe. Do call 
Kay if you are unsure. 
HOW DO I JOIN? 

Simply contact Kay at singingforbreathingcambridge@gmail.com or call 07845 726975 for 
further information and to receive the Zoom link each week. 
 
You can find out more at www.singingforbreathing.wordpress.com  
or https://www.facebook.com/singingforlunghealthcambridge/ 

Copy deadline for next issue is 14 May. 
Please send material to the editor at  

BottishamCresset@gmail.com 
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No firm news at the moment. 40 members have re - joined and it is more than likely that 
we will be meeting at the Bottisham Community Sports and Social Club premises when it 
is suitable to do so. 

Cambridgeshire Federation of Institutes have had a request from the Rosie Maternity 
Hospital New Born Baby unit for knitted hats. Babies are risk assessed at birth and are 
given a red, amber or green rating and receive the associated coloured hat depending on 
their individual risk factors for becoming unwell. 

This will probably be the first time we have had a knitting pattern in the magazine!!! But 
here it is.  

Double knitting wool, red, yellow or green and UK size 10 needles (3.25mm) 
Cast on 48 (56) stitches 
Knit 6 rows 
Continue in stocking stitch until work measures 2.5 (3) inches or 6 (7.5) cms 
Knit 2 together knit 6 – repeat to end of row 
Next and every alternate row purl to end 
Continue decreasing ie knit 2 together knit 5 (4) (3) (2) (1) until 12 (14) stitches remain 
Purl one row 
Knit 2 together 6 (8) times 
Thread wool through remaining stitches and fasten off 
Sew up using flat seam  

Due to the present Covid 19 security it is best if completed hats are not delivered directly. 
They can be delivered to me at 49 Beechwood Avenue in plastic bags and I will see that 
they get them. 

Having knitted over 550 squares for blankets since lockdown I for one will be delighted 
to knit something different. 

Continue to take care, even though many of us have had our second vaccination and 
perhaps see the end of restrictions in sight.

Bottisham WI 

Hoping to meet you all 
again before too long.  

 
Take care of yourselves.  

 
Helen



24

A small international school in Fulbourn, South of Cambridge,  
welcoming pupils aged from 4 to 16  years. 

We have experienced and enthusiastic teachers delivering a broad and engaging 
curriculum to small classes of pupils from Britain and beyond.  We offer excellent 

pastoral care and are non-selective academically. Transport via school minibuses from 
central Cambridge and surrounding villages.  

To arrange a visit, please call: 
 Mary Greer on 01223 755100/07400 584015  

or email mary.greer@landmarkinternationalschool.co.uk 
www.landmarkinternationalschool.co.uk 

Landmark International School is a registered charity. 

D.K.TILL & SON IN LAW 
 

COAL AND SOLID FUEL MERCHANTS 
 

Family run business for 40 years 
Coal, Logs, Charcoal, Gas, Compost 

 
TEL: David Till; 01223 232947 ­ Kevin Crisp; 07523044521  

Email: dktill@hotmail.co.uk
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Having received a letter 
asking to fill out a 2021 
census on Sunday 21st 
March, I thought I 
would go on line and 
see what came up for a 
census for the property 
we live in.  

I attach the 1939 
census and was 
interested to discover 
the house numbering in 
the high street. 
Currently we are at 
number 66 high street 
however the census 
states that it’s 101. The cottage was a former public house known as the Queen’s head. Do 
any of the readers know when the numbering got changed. 

I can only assume that the terrace houses near the old bakery must have brought about 
the change to the house numbers. 

Also interesting to read the description of the lady’s of the house as unpaid domestic 
servants. How things have changed for the better. 

Steve Allen

Dear Editor

Dear clients and friends, 
It is with a very heavy heart, after nearly 60 years of working as a hairdresser, I am finally 

hanging up my scissors and clippers and have made the agonising decision to retire. I am 
very blessed to have had a lifelong career that I truly love and saying goodbye to it will 
leave an enormous space, which to be honest, I'm not sure if I will ever be able to fill. 

However, as a consequence of recent ill-health and the challenges of the Covid pandemic, 
I have decided now is the right time....and at the end of the day I am 75 years old!! 
 Andy's Hair Design will be officially closing for business on Friday 9th  April 2021. 
 I am truly grateful for the many years of kindness and loyalty you have shown me. 
Many of you have become my friends and we have shared some good times....and also 

some sad times together. I have some very fond memories. Thank you so much for your 
continued support and I send you all my very best wishes, 

Please remember I'm only retiring as your hairdresser, l will still be available for a coffee 
and a chat!! Andy

 

Letter From Andy's Hair Design, Longmeadow
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OvenPad 
Cleaning Services 

 
I will professionally & efficiently 

clean ovens, ranges, Agas,  
ceramic hobs, extractors, 

microwaves and BBQs. 
 

It’s a dirty job, why 
not give me a call? 

 
Contact Paddy Kelly on 
Tel: 01638 742703 
Mob: 07752 631343 
Email: info@ovenpad.com 
Website: www.ovenpad.com

PEST
PROBLEM?
CALL DRE PEST CONTROL
01954 230708
07789 502556

• Commercial & Residential
• One - off Call Outs
• Management Contracts

Cambridge & surrounding areas
www.drepestcontrol.co.uk
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SN Handyman Services 
A friendly and reliable service for all  

your general home and garden maintenance.  
 

▶Painting & Decorating (interior/exterior) ▶Garden Maintenance ▶Tiling & Glass 
Splashbacks ▶Gutters Cleared & Repaired ▶Power Washing Patios ▶Sealant 

Replacement (bathroom/kitchen) ▶Curtain Poles & Blinds  
▶Flat Pack Furniture (assembly) ▶Shelf Fitting ▶Small Glazing  

▶Conservatory Cleaning ▶and more…! 
 

Free estimates & advice given on all work 
References available upon request. 

 
P L E A S E  C A L L   

Steven Newton ▶07713 859712 ▶01223 813701 
50 Commercial End ▶ Swaffham Bulbeck ▶ CB25 0NE. 



28



29

News from Bottisham Medical Practice 
Patients’ Participation Group

Patient Survey:  We are very pleased to note that Bottisham Medical Practice came in the top 
10 for the latest patient satisfaction survey from all practices in the Cambridge and 
Peterborough Clinical Commissioning Group.   

Medication, Weekends and Bank Holidays:  Please make sure you have adequate medication 
in hand to cover for these periods and that ensure you have ordered well in advance to 
allow tome to dispense. 
You can now arrange to have your medication delivered to your home and leaflets for this 
are being distributed. 

COVID 19 Vaccination programme: The PCN have now vaccinated over 11,000 patients and 
have now commenced doing the second vaccinations with Bottisham staff working with 
the rest of the PCN to delivery these at East Barnwell Health Centre. Please ensure you do 
not turn up without an appointment for your vaccination. You will receive a text message 
or phone call to arrange your appointment when it is your turn. 

National Association of Patient Participation: There is now a public website for this 
Association. www.napp.org.uk 

Next meeting: To be arranged and will be held virtually via Zoom.  If you would like to join 
the Zoom meeting please email our chairman at s.j.gilson@btinternet.com who will send 
you a meeting invite.  AGM meeting scheduled for Zoom on Tuesday 26 May at 6pm.  

Bottisham Patient’s Participation Group. 

Bottisham Village College
A Thank-you for all the kind donations to the BVC Computer 
Lockdown Appeals in 2020 and 2021 

 The Governors of Bottisham Village College would like to take a moment to thank all 
those, across this wonderous and generous Community, that donated computers and devices 
to support student education and wellbeing over the last year of lockdowns.  These kind-
hearted donations enabled over 110 devices to be successfully used for safe and continued 
access to education and enabled so many students to continue their studies.  This was a 
massive team effort of donations, rebuilding and getting to those needing them most and to 
educationally productive use.  An achievement on this scale was just huge.  The Governors, 
Staff, Students and Leadership team are just so thankful that in this time of need that this 
support was just so immediate, generous, thoughtful and forthcoming. It meant so much to 
so many students, over the last year, knowing that they were not alone and without support 
and help. 

 When you couldn’t do what you normally do, you did what you could and together 
achieved this massive success. 

Thankyou – Thankyou – Thankyou 
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• Banners, Swing Signs & A-Boards
• Business Cards
• Leaflets & Brochures
• Labels, Stickers & Magnetics
• Shop Fascias
• Site Boards
• Vehicle Graphics
• Window Graphics & Films
• Web Design

01223 214 294
info@footprintsigns.co.uk

www.footprintsignsandgraphics.com

 m Creative cutting 
m Hair up 

m Colouring 
m Colour correction 

m Perming
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Public Transport Matters
Things are beginning to open up now as we slowly emerge from lockdown. More people are 
using the buses for work or shopping or just the delight of being out and about again. All 5 
Park and Ride services recommence. Boris Johnson is apparently interested in improving bus 
services and is providing 3 billion pounds to councils and operators. This is to cover the 
frequency of services, more evening and weekend services and all to accept contactless 
payments. It is aimed to fund 4,000 UK built electric or hydrogen vehicles to provide clean, 
quiet and zero emission travel.  

There should be an end date to the sale of new diesel buses. This reverses much of Mrs. 
Thatcher's 1986 deregulation. It also suggests hundreds of miles of bus lanes despite a High 
Court ruling that some already planned should be scrapped.  

Locally the Mill Road bridge closure to cars has caused many problems. It is also suggested 
that rail should be electrified to end the diesel dependence. Wisbech is to have a railway  
station. Funding is being sought for new stations at Harston and Sawston. A new 42 billion 
pounds rail line could be built between Liverpool and Leeds and include Bradford and 
Manchester according to Transport for the North.  

HS2 costs are set to balloon by 800 million pounds partly due to delays caused by anti HS2 
protests and the Covid related problems. Dartmoor rail service reopens this year in a reversal 
of the Beeching cuts. The buses boss of Go Ahead is also looking into the electrification of 
buses throughout the country.  

Eurostar could soon run out of cash and there are talks with the British and French 
governments. The restrictions on travel have caused a loss of Eurostar traffic and SNCF has 
already been given billions of euros in French state support. London and the Thames could be 
a target market for a planned Candela P - 30 zero emission hydrofoil motor boat which could 
carry 300 people. Tests are being run around the Stockholm archipelago by Candela, the 
Swedish producer. That area has happy travel memories for me and we have also crossed the 
Channel on the Hovercraft that used to run. Trains from different companies could be run in 
competition on the service between Edinburgh and King's Cross for the first time in living 
memory. One way fares from 25 pounds by First Group. It causes problems for the 
government as it will run it as an enfranchised operation against the state subsidised London 
North Eastern railway.  

The constant change of plans and routes for the proposed Cam metro system continues. 
There are websites. 

Rail info - 08457 48 49 50    Traveline - 0871 200 22 33 
Happy travelling - take care and keep safe and well - Paddy Jame

Copy deadline for next issue is 14 May. 
Please send material to the editor at BottishamCresset@gmail.com 

Have you thought of advertising your business in The Cresset?  
Email the Editor for details: BottishamCresset@gmail.com 
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Carpentry Services 

TONY MARTIN 

Over 30 years experience 

Any carpentry jobs 
undertaken — BIG or small 

Call Tony  
for a free estimate 
Tel: 01223 812786 

(Bottisham) 
Mobile: 07767475987

Tel: 01223 813279  
 Mobile 07711 578687

 
• Patios 
• Paving 

• Footings 
• Drainage  

• Fencing & More 

LM  
GROUNDWORKS & 

LANDSCAPING 

Tel: 01638 743627 
Mobile: 07934 642716



33

ANGLIA TREE CARE 
 

LARGE ENOUGH TO COPE • SMALL ENOUGH TO CARE 
 

80% OF OUR WORK IS VIA RECOMMENDATIONS 
TREE SURGERY & FELLING • HEDGE MAINTENANCE 

STUMP GRINDING • FULLY QUALIFIED 
FULLY INSURED • 24/7 SERVICE 
All work carried out to BS 3998  

Free Estimates Given within 7 days 
 

Tel. 01223 424454 • INFO@ANGLIATREECARE.CO.UK 
M E M B E R   
Guild of Master Craftsmen
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codge.com 
info@codge.com 

01449 675 548
Design & Origination • Website Design & Maintenance • Email Marketing • Digital Publishing  
• Logo Creation • Cartoons & Illustrations • Theatrical, Product Photography & Retouching • 
Business Stationery • Promotional Flyers & Posters • Newsletters & Magazines • Programs & 
Catalogues • Books & Brochures • Calendars • Reports • Signage, Displays & Banners • 
Personal & Wedding Stationery • Mac Training

Offering a high quality 
carpentry and small works 
service in Bottisham and 

the surrounding area. 
 

    FLOORING • HANGING NEW DOORS
KITCHEN RENOVATIONS • DECORATING • 

TILING • LANDSCAPING 
BESPOKE CARPENTRY 

 
 
 

07703 043243 
SNealCarpentry@Gmail.com 

@S.Nealcarpentry 

S.NEAL  
Carpentry and Small Works

codge.com 
info@codge.com 

01449 675 548
Design & Origination • Website Design & Maintenance • Email Marketing • Digital Publishing  
• Logo Creation • Cartoons & Illustrations • Theatrical, Product Photography & Retouching • 
Business Stationery • Promotional Flyers & Posters • Newsletters & Magazines • Programs & 
Catalogues • Books & Brochures • Calendars • Reports • Signage, Displays & Banners • 
Personal & Wedding Stationery • Mac Training

“Successful entrepreneurs are 
givers and not takers of 
positive energy. ANONYMOUS
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PREMIER INVESTMENT MANAGEMENT SERVICES LTD 
 

INDEPENDENT INVESTMENT ADVISERS Authorised & 
Regulated by the Financial Conducts Authority 

 

Specialist in Isa’s & Isa Transfer’s  
Investment Planning & Portfolio Management 

 

To arrange a free consultation ring 01223-882422 or email 
pims@globalnet.co.uk or visit www.pims-uk.com 
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01223 352170 01638 663705
Cambridge Newmarket

0203 7863145
London

01920 485245
Ware

01763 242222
Royston

01954 781963
Longstanton

01223 352170
Swaffham

FOR ALL YOUR
PROPERTY NEEDS

Your local independent property agency.
A family business operating since 1959.

CALL OUR OFFICES TO ARRANGE A
FREE VALUTATION

sab.co.uk

cambridge@sab.co.uk newmarket@sab.co.uk

Lettings
Estate Management
Property Insurance
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Tax treatment is based on individual circumstances  
and may be subject to change in the future
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Sales, servicing, repairs and sharpening 
of all types of garden machinery. 

Collection and delivery available. 

Friendly, local and professional service.

CW

C.W.KIRK LAWNMOWERS

44 NEWMARKET ROAD  BURWELL  CAMBRIDGESHIRE  CB25 0AE

01638 744 349
CWKIRKLAWNMOWERS.CO.UK

YOUR PERSONAL WEALTH.  
OUR PERSONAL RESPONSIBILITY.
At Tilney, we have been helping clients achieve their 昀nancial goals for 
more than 180 years. Whether you are saving for retirement, want to 
pass on your wealth or would like to have your investments managed 
by an expert, we can do the same for you.

To 昀nd out how we can help you, please call our Cambridge of昀ce on 
01223 452 840 or email neil.trickett@tilney.co.uk  for Investment 
Management or laura.ingram@tilney.co.uk for Financial Planning.

Investments carry risk –  
investors can lose money investing.   
tilney.co.uk
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! Professional tile fitting for homes 
and businesses

! All types of  wall and floor tiles fitted
! Local, friendly and reliable service 

using the latest precision tools
! Trained by the STC Group

Contact Ray for a quote on 
07591 747625 or 

phoenixtilingservices@gmail.com

www.phoenixtilingservices.co.uk

Contact Michele: 
07765 791227 
 01638 508337 

info@pettime-petcare.co.uk
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Could it be that the hierarchy of the Asphalt Industry Alliance reads the Cresset? Clearly 
prompted into a response by my diatribe on potholes in last month’s magazine, the AIA 
published the results of their survey which apparently found an increase of 200,000 pothole 
repairs in the past year, bringing the total for 2020 to an impressive 1.7 million at a cost of 
£93.6 million! Furthermore, it reported that the proportion of council-maintained roads in an 
officially ‘poor state’ fell during the year from 21% to 16%. You could have fooled me! But 
this is, indeed, good news… perhaps we’ll begin to notice the difference when they make 
inroads (pun intended!) into the remaining 8.3 million death-traps! 

Regular Sports Nut readers will know that Rugby Union is not my favourite sport. Not 
being blessed with physical proportions usually associated with rugby players, I admit a 
certain prejudice, the source of which may have something to do with switching to a rugby-
playing school in my teens and being caught on the bottom of a ruck on my first try-out! 
However, credit where it’s due! Despite spending much of most games completely 
bewildered by the rules, I am compelled to express how enthralling the final match of the Six 
Nations Championship was. Delayed from earlier in the month, France v Scotland was of 
most interest to the Welsh, who could have been pipped as tournament winners if the French 
had trounced the Scots convincingly. The upper hand was exchanged a number of times in 
the match and, with France leading by three points at the 80-minute mark, Scotland 
summoned up some strength and determination from deep in their hearts and mounted a 
series of attacks which ultimately proved irresistible. The French defence eventually 
crumbled under this colossal effort and Van der Merwe burst through with the try that 
secured the Championship deservedly for Wales and – for the Scots – their first win in Paris 
for over 20 years. I hope this moment of glory went some way to aiding the recovery of our 
esteemed Cresset editor during his recent hospitalisation. 

As far as England is concerned, they remain inconsistent and enigmatic. The early magic 
of pugnacious Aussie coach Eddie Jones has long since waned and one wonders if he has run 
his course with the players currently at his disposal. Whether or not Jones’ time is up, it 
seems the immediate challenge for the England players is to find some more effective 
leadership on the pitch. Their concession of 41 penalties in the first three games of this year’s 
championship is indicative of the lack of discipline that is costing them dearly. Former 
England captain Matt Dawson sees the team as not having enough “friction” within its ranks, 
contrasting the leadership of Welsh skipper Alun Wyn Jones who has a more ‘forthright’ 
approach to dealing with his players’ mistakes! “We need to reset the team...” says Eddie 
Jones. I wonder if that means a change of personnel or a change of tactics, or both... Perhaps 
some of you egg-chasers out there can interpret for me? 

So, the big fight is ‘on’ then! Anthony Joshua’s people have finally reached agreement 
with Tyson Fury’s people for the two heavyweights to fight this summer for the undisputed 
world title with a date and venue yet to be confirmed. Considering that Joshua and Fury, 31 
and 32 respectively, should both be at their peak, this match promises to be one of the most 
spectacular events in boxing history and would earn both men an obscene amount of money 
on a 60/40 split in favour of the winner. It’s a difficult one to call: two complex individuals 
with contrasting personalities and contrasting styles, both with some murky moments in the 
past... stand by for some further opinions once the finer details are announced! 

Thoughts of a Sports Nut

(Sports Nut continued on page 43
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SECURE CONTAINER 
STORAGE 

10ft and 20ft   
IDEAL FOR BUSINESS OR PRIVATE STORAGE. 
CONVENIENTLY LOCATED IN BOTTISHAM 

Call 07841 930065 
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In the meantime, the tributes have been pouring in for one of the best pound-for-pound 
boxers ever to grace a ring. “Marvellous” Marvin Hagler’s career spanned the so-called 
Golden Age of Boxing, during which he fought and beat the best of the era, among them 
Alan Minter, Thomas “Hit Man” Hearns, Vito Antuofermo and Roberto Duran. Former 
champion John Mugabe described Hagler thus: “My power would have woken up ancestors 
of other fighters… but he barely wobbled!” If you remember, Hagler lost his last fight in 
1987 in somewhat controversial fashion when Sugar Ray Leonard cleverly outpointed him 
on a split decision to regain the world middleweight title despite Hagler showing most of the 
aggression. The aftermath was that Leonard then retired (again), thus denying Hagler’s 
request for a rematch, but subsequently de-retired again as soon as Hagler announced his 
own retirement in favour of an acting career in Italy! Anyway, RIP Mr Hagler – a tough, 
tough man and a true gentleman of sport, sadly taken in March at the tender age of 66. “Don’t 
doubt me, because that’s when I get stronger..!” 

British cycling team Ineos Grenadiers have made a big statement as the new stage-racing 
season unfolds! The team dominated the Volta y Catalunya from the moment Simon Yates 
proved his credentials as the strongest climber by taking the first summit finish on Stage 
Three (of seven). Not only did Yates wear the white leader’s jersey all the way to Barcelona, 
but he was accompanied by team mates Richie Porte and Geraint Thomas in second and third 
places respectively! With Grand Tour Winners, Egan Bernal, Tao Geoghegan Hart and 
Richard Carapaz, plus World Time Trial Champion Filippo Ganna, in their ranks, the 2021 
season promises to be a challenging one for Ineos’ opponents. 

April was a good month for women in sport, too. Rachel Blackmore made history by 
winning the Grand National, the first female jockey to win at Aintree in the race’s 182-year 
history. The next day, Helen Glover, who won gold medals at the 2012 and 2016 Olympics 
before ‘retiring’ to give birth to three children, triumphed in the European Rowing 
Championships Pairs, taking gold (with Polly Swann) on her return to international 
competition. And now she is bidding for inclusion in the GB team for the Tokyo Olympic 
Games at the ripe old age of 34. At the opposite end of the spectrum, 14-year-old Bombette 
Martin staked her own claim for inclusion in the Olympic team by becoming the British 
National Skateboard Champion. This ‘sport’ will be making its debut in Tokyo and we can 
expect to see children barely out of primary school climbing the podium steps to collect their 
medals! Apparently, only three of the world’s top 10 female skateboarders are over 20! Is this 
really what the Olympics is all about? 

If I may finish on a personal note of optimism… the rumoured sale of Ipswich Town FC 
to an American consortium (funded by Arizona pension funds) finally came to fruition in 
early April. A company called ‘Gamechanger 20’ (formed solely for the purpose) purchased 
around 90% of the club’s shares, with departing owner Marcus Evans retaining a nominal 
holding but no executive involvement. The supporters are delirious with delight at the 
prospect of halting the malaise which has blighted the club during Evans’ tenure and seen 
the Town slide from knocking on the door of the Premier League to mid-table in League 1. 
Although it is sad that a deal like this (i.e. foreign ownership) provides the only viable escape 
from oblivion, it is also unfeasibly exciting to think there might be a cogent plan to return 
this great club to the Premier League in my lifetime! It strikes me as ironic that Marcus 
Evans’ ownership of Ipswich will be regarded as a failure, but you could argue that selling 
to someone with even deeper pockets is a master stroke for which we should all be grateful! 

TTFN - Gerry Daish 

(Sports Nut continued.)
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Self catering cottage also available
at Swaffham Prior.
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WHAT HAS HAPPENED TO OUR 
MORAL CODE? 

 
May I start by thanking Charlotte Cane (District Councillor) for her articulate response 

to the March JOW article. Whilst I don’t personally agree with all of her conclusions it is 
nonetheless a welcome alternative viewpoint… 

That said at least the former Arsenal and France striker Thierry Henry seems to be of 
similar mind to JOW and has quit social media platforms on the grounds that “it’s far too 
easy to create an account, use it to bully and harass without any consequence and still 
remain anonymous”. It’s not a safe place and it’s not a safe environment and until this 
changes Henry, like many other sporting personalities, are said to be disabling their 
accounts across all social media platforms. 

So many disquieting situations are grabbing the headlines at the moment that I for one 
am truly fearful of the threat the perpetrators pose to our mainly civilised society. I have had 
real difficulty this month knowing just where to start and what particular event to pick up 
on. For example; religious leaders threatening the life of a teacher over an image, school 
children in Pimlico being allowed to remove the Union Flag and burn it because (in their 
opinion) it is a racist symbol, adults goading young children into throwing petrol bombs at 
the police, the NT (yet again) encouraging children, as part of its Colonial Countryside 
project, to denigrate the Empire with the writing of poems lamenting Britain’s history, the 
dumbing down of English language rules in education to accommodate ‘progressive’ usage 
and of course the reaction against the male population, especially young boys, for the abuse 
of women. Probably the most appropriate message - me included - is not to let paranoia set 
in and for us all to remain level headed and be very careful not to judge purely on 
melodramatic protest and sensationalised headlines. 

But like Henry, I would argue that digital media platforms are mostly to blame for many 
of the social evils being seen in this country at the moment, characterised by recent 
antagonistic rallies and aggressive community protests. Furthermore many commentators 
are agreed that social media platforms and the actions of activists themselves have 
undermined the march of progress in British attitudes particularly towards racism, hate 
crimes and the abuse of women by providing a stage on which to amplify the intolerance of 
such views. Not helped of course by truculent TV soap operas and Tabloid TV screened 
before the 9pm watershed. 

Nonetheless, and judging from what we see, read and hear, there is indeed a definite loss 
of civility in today’s society. And this seems to be linked with the ‘it’s all about me’ attitudes 
exhibited in utterly thoughtless behaviour. It was with immense interest then that I read an 
article on Amanda Owen ‘The Yorkshire Shepherdess’ - who has brought up nine children 
- in which she says “parents are to blame for today’s less resilient and more sensitive 
generations who are more likely to take offence and to have an unwarranted sense of 

Jolley Old World

Continued on page 47
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Chiropody 
In your own home 

 
Save £5 

   off your �irst treatment  
   

 
Call   07905 267114  for an appointment 

 
Daniel Harris  BSc Hons MChS 

Fully quali�ied and Registered with Health Care Professions Council 
 
 

when you present this advert.
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entitlement” – in other words rights without responsibilities! She goes on to say “if you put 
your child on a pedestal, with no sense of independence and you think you have got to 
entertain them the whole time, what can you expect?” She very much points the finger at 
the ‘modern day’ parents who seem to have forgotten the importance of teaching their 
children ‘social behavioural skills’. With so much subversive behaviour going on I wonder 
then whether this country’s march toward a progressive and ‘godless’ society undermines 
that which is considered to be customary social behaviour – in other words, a moral code. 

Traditionally our belief in a moral code comes from the example set by parents, 
grandparents, at school and by society at large. Whether you believe in a deity or not - once 
you depart from a centuries old belief then surely you are in free fall - even something as 
basic and simple as a ‘moral code’ has an origin. Personally I would argue that this ‘code’ 
originates from the Christian upbringing of our forebears (but not to confuse a moral code 
with the conventions of commerce). Indeed I would go further and suggest that many of the 
social issues we experience nowadays is because this ‘moral code’ is no longer understood 
by recent generations nor passed on as being relevant. If this is so then to whom or to what 
will it be left to guide the probity of future generations? 

“If we are not prepared to defend a tolerant society against the 
onslaught of the intolerant, then the tolerant will be destroyed, and 
with them tolerance itself.”   
Karl Popper 1902-1994, Austrian-British philosopher, academic and social commentator.

We need YOU to help us keep our shops open and raise vital funds! 
With many of our shop volunteers currently unable to lend a hand due to the pandemic, 

the number of hours’ support we normally receive is down more than 50%. 
We are facing a financial deficit over the next 12 months, following disruption to 

fundraising and retail, and at the same time our care and support is more important than ever 
as vulnerable families become exhausted from shielding. 

It is very important we manage our retail activity back to sustainable levels of income, 
but we will not be able to do this without more volunteer support. 

Might you be able to help? Just a couple of hours a week can make a difference. 
There are so many ways you can support us, from sorting donations and dressing 

windows to running the till and listing items on our eBay shop, and we always guarantee a 
friendly welcome! 

Why not pop in to your local EACH shop – we have 43 right across the region – chat to 
our team and arrange a taster session? Find out more about becoming a retail volunteer, 
including a full list of our shop locations and phone numbers, at www.each.org.uk/retail-
volunteers. 

Or contact EACH Volunteer Services on 01223 205183 or at volunteerservices@each.org.uk. 

East Anglia’s Children’s Hospice
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Tel: 01638 744140 
Mob: 07811 132709 
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 East Anglian Air Ambulance

Now well into 2021, we are mindful of the huge number of missions undertaken so far. On 
23rd December last year, EAAA was tasked with its 30,000th mission. Although not 
something to be celebrated, it represents 30,000 times over 20 years that someone’s life has 
been endangered and needing help. It illustrates just what an important lifeline for the 
Region the charity is. 

Between December and February, in the face of Covid-19 cases across East Anglia, the 
teams continued ready to deliver critical care transfers alongside the primary HEMS 
taskings. When a hospital was reaching capacity in intensive care, the teams were 
redeployed to help move patients to other hospitals. One crew was kept constantly online 
to respond to 999 emergency calls whilst the other team carried out vital transfers by a 
designated vehicle. As one might imagine, these transfers are highly complex undertakings 
and challenges for our crews. It has been and continues to be important to utilise EAAA 
skills and experience where possible to help ease the pressure on local NHS services during 
the pandemic.  

Despite the challenges of the previous twelve months, EAAA is  extremely close to 
realising the ambition of flying 24/7 from the new Norwich base, which is very close to 
being completed. Still on track to commence flying by early summer, achievement of this 
goal will enable hundreds more patients a year to receive help fro the charity. This progress 
is, of course, only possible by virtue of the ongoing generosity of so many people.  

The story of one of our doctors experience was recently published. Now recovering well, 
Dr.Mills said that she always thought that working with EAAA was an immense privilege, 
but now she appreciates what they do even more. If anything, she is even keener to help 
others now that she has been on the receiving end of the incredible care provided by EAAA. 
She is extremely grateful to all our supporters whose donations make this all possible – 
“thank you”.   

Just recently during the last March week, Anglia Two from Cambridge was tasked to a 
motoring incident on the A1304 by Bottisham – ‘on our doorstep’, bringing home the 
thought that accidents can happen close by. 

East Anglian Air Ambulance needs your support today – YOU might need their help 
‘tomorrow’. 

If you wish to help raise funds, or organise an event, please contact   
volunteering@eaaa.org.uk – or call 0345 066 9999            

Michael White  

Copy deadline for next issue is 14 May. 
Please send material to the editor at  

BottishamCresset@gmail.com 
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Rebecca Golding  
now has her new salon 

in Burwell 
 

Tues 30 Years’  
9.30am-8pm Experience 

Thurs All aspects of  
9.30am-8pm Hairdressing 

 

Tel. 07742 997474  
 

Free Parking at 
67 Silver Street  

Burwell, CB25 0EF 
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REFLEXOLOGY  
F o r  H e a l t h  a n d  V i t a l i t y  

 
Reflexology has been  

an effective treatment for: 
 

Migraine • Back Pain • Infertility • Arthritis  
• Sleep Disorders • Hormonal Disorders (Including 

PMT) • Sports Injuries • Digestive Disorders • 
Relaxation • Stress Related Conditions 

(exams,work,home,life) • Little people in nappies! 
(BabyFlex) • Men and Women, young and old. 

 
Jennie A Fatibene MAR MBFVEA 

Tel: 01223 811045 

**Gift vouchers available**
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HARRISONS OF BURWELL LTD

Clarence House, 7 Ness Road, Burwell, Cambs CB25 0AA 
Telephone: Newmarket 01638 742873 - Mobile 07932 773515 

email: harrisonsofburwell@gmail.com 
Gas Safe Registered
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BOTTISHAM COMMUNITY 
LIBRARY ASSOCIATION   

LIBRARY OPENING HOURS 

TUESDAYS  
6.00pm-8.00pm 

THURSDAYS  
3.00pm-5.00pm 

SATURDAYS  
10.00am-12.00am 

 

Working in Partnership with the 
County Library Service.

 Bottisham Parish Council 
 
CHAIR  
JON OGBORN 3 Woodward Drive 07486 372780  
VICE CHAIR 
WILLIAM CLARKE 5 Bradfords Close 07967 555497  
PARISH COUNCILLORS 
HILDA BUCHANAN 55 Beechwood Avenue 811689 
LEE CHETWYND 82 High Street      07828 980057 
LINO DI LORENZO 15 Peacock Drive 813420 
VICTORIA MARSH 8 Bell Road  813320 
PETER MARTIN 6 Tunbridge Lane 811285 
STEVEN O’DELL 23 Downing Close 812230 
BILL SUNNER    Bottisham Stores, High St.    07761 697050 
LAURIE VAN SOMEREN 123 High Street                              811679 
JOHN WILSON 76-78 High Street 07850 332169 
NEIL WINKCUP 07484 899760  
DISTRICT COUNCILLORS 
CHARLOTTE CANE 34 Swaffham Road, Reach 07976 607512 

Charlotte.cane@eastcambs.gov.uk 
JOHN TRAPP 104 Commercial End, Swaffham 812120  

Bulbeck john.trapp@eastcambs.gov.uk  
COUNTY COUNCILLOR 
MATHEW SHUTER The Old Maltings, 01638 508729 

High St, Brinkley  
Mshuter@btinternet.com 

PARISH CLERK  
JONATHAN GILES The Vicarage, 86 High St. 07789 012761 

Clerk@bottishampc.co.uk
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Useful Information
Bottisham Website: ..................................................................................WWW.BOTTISHAMPC.CO.UK 
Holy Trinity Church: Revd Sue Giles...............................................................................................812726 
Roman Catholic Priest: Monsignor Eugène Harkness. Parish of St Philip Howard ............01223 211235 
RE:NEW/Lode Chapel: Rev. Alan Brand..............................................................................01223 812558 
Bottisham Surgery: ..............................................................................................................................................................  
    Enquiries and Appointments ...........................................................................................................810030 
    Out of Hours only - Urgentcare Cambridge..........................................................................................111 
Bottisham Library: ............................................................................................................................812354 
   Library hours: Monday Closed; Tuesday 3-5pm and 6-8pm; Wednesday 10-11.30am 

Thursday 3-5pm; Friday 6-8pm; Saturday 10am-12noon 
Cambridgeshire Police HQ: ...................................................................................................01480 456111 
Cambridgeshire Police: ................(NON-URGENT MATTERS) ring 101 - In EMERGENCIES ring 999 
    Police community support officer Ann Austin PCSO 7353 at Ely Police Station ....Contact through 101  
1st Bottisham Rainbows/1st Bottisham Brownies: Kay Pearce......................................................811055 
Bottisham & District Gardening Club: Secretary: Julia Green ......................................................811467 
Bottisham Bowling Club: Keith Gibson, Secretary ..........................................................................811049 
Bottisham Carpet Bowls Club: Nora Watson ..................................................................................812121 
Bottisham Community Primary School: .........................................................................................811235 
Bottisham Cricket Club: Chairman: Will Allen........... Chairman@bottlodecricket.co.uk - 07713 007757 
Bottisham Local Charities Trustees: Clerk - Coral Hatley..............................................................811457 
Bottisham Pharmacy: ........................................................................................................................812321 
Bottisham Pool Association: Manager - Jason Rye...........................................................................811121 
Bottisham Royal British Legion Branch: Secretary. Peter Walker ..................................................811402
   Branch Chairman: Dave Frost .......................................... www.Britishlegion.org.uk/branches/bottisham 
Bottisham Scout Group: Group Contact: Linda Jones .....................................................................813040 
Bottisham Community Sports and Social Club: Secretary Graham Darling, 

Bottishamcsasc@gmail.com..............................812063 
Bottisham Village College, School:...................................................................................................811250 
    Evening Classes, Clubs and Youth Club Information.....................................................................811372 
Bottisham W.I.: Secretary - Jenn White • mrandjw@btinternet.com ...............................................811600  
Bottisham Youth Football Club: Jim Tideswell ...............................................................................812591 
Cambridgeshire County Councillor: Mathew Shuter...........................................................01638 508729 
East Cambridgeshire District Offices: ..................................................................................01353 665555 
East Cambridgeshire District Councillors: Charlotte Cane 34 Swaffham Road, Reach .....07976 607512 
                                                   John Trapp 104 Commercial End, Swaffham Bulbeck .....01223  812120 
Girlguiding Bottisham District: Cambs East County office • www.cambseastguides.org.uk ........01223 813917 
Parish Council Chairman: Jon Ogborn .................................................................................07486 372780 
Parish Council Clerk: Jonathan Giles .......................................clerk@bottishampc.co.uk - 07789 012761 
Queen’s Court Day Centre: ..............................................................................................................811905 
MP for Cambs South East Constituency:  
   Lucy Frazer, House of Commons, London SW1A 0AA............................................................................... 

E. lucy.frazer.mp@parliament.uk W. www.lucyfrazer.org.uk 
Cambridgeshire Trading Standards Helpdesk: ...................................................................0845 3030666 
Saplings Preschool: ............................................................................................................................813226 
Milton Road Tip: Apr to Sept - Weekdays 9.00am-8.00pm: Weekends 9.00am-6.00pm.................860674 

Oct to Mar - 9.00am-4.00pm  
CRESSET Editor: .............................................................................................email: BottishamCresset@gmail.com 
Treasurer, Advertising rates and payment: Rhona Walker, 94 High Street, Bottisham...........................811402 
Distribution: Ian & Helen Cole ................................................................................................................................812573 
Design/Artwork: ONG (Old Newton Graphics) • www.codge.com ..................................................01449 675548 
 
The Cresset: While every effort is made to ensure accuracy we cannot accept liability for any mistakes 
or misprints.The views of, or any opinions expressed, are not those of the EDITOR. The Editor cannot 
accept any responsibility for statements made in advertisements.






